
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

RESPONSE OF COUNCIL TO THE SCRUTINY REVIEW OF 
MENTAL HEALTH CARE IN THE COMMUNITY, CARE 

HOMES AND MENTAL HEALTH WARDS 
 
 

To:   Scrutiny Management Team  
 

Date of meeting:  23
rd 

May, 2017 
 

Note of:   Committee Services 
 
 
1. A report on the scrutiny review of mental health care in the community, care homes and 

mental health wards was submitted to the Council meeting on 23rd March, 2017 with the 
following recommendations - 

 

  That the Care Quality Commission be asked to report back on action taken with  
 regard to the three care homes rated as ‘Requires Improvement’. 

 

  That the Health and Social Care Scrutiny Panel keeps a watching brief on the  
 development of the Healthier Lancashire transformation programme and, if  
 necessary looks at it again in the future. 

 

  That the Pennine Lancashire Health and Wellbeing Partnership be asked to keep  
 the Panel informed of any significant changes relating to the delivery of mental  
 health services. 

 

  That this Council continues to be actively involved in the Local Authorities Mental  
 Health Challenge and makes links with other Champions. 

 
 
2. Council agreed all the recommendations. 
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